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SURF CITY TAXPAYERS ASSOCIATION
CONCERNED TAXPAYER ASSOCIATION OF

THE BOROUGH OF SURF CITY, NJ  (CTABSC)

201 N. 18th Street, Surf City, NJ  08008-5431

www.surfcitytaxpayer.com

Mayor Leonard T. Connors, Jr.

Honorable Council Members

Surf City Borough Hall

813 Long Beach Boulevard

Surf City, NJ 08008

December 3, 2012

Dear Mayor Connors and Honorable Council Members:

On behalf of the Board of Trustees of the Surf City Taxpayers Association, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your outstanding efforts related to the Hurricane Sandy disaster. Although many Surf City property owners, residents, and business owners have suffered significant damages and continue to feel the pain of the consequences of the storm, it could have been much worse.

In the past, you have been strong and vocal proponents of beach replenishment and dune fortification in Surf City and all of Long Beach Island. We are grateful for your determination and perseverance in leading our town to being the first on LBI to have the replenishment program completed. It is clear that Surf City would have suffered more significant damage if this work had not been done when the storm arrived.

We would also like to commend you for your communication efforts with the Surf City community in the preparation for and aftermath of the storm. In particular, Councilman Peter Hartney worked tirelessly with the representatives of the other LBI towns to communicate pertinent and timely information in a consistent manner on the Emergency Joint Command website. Peter also communicated key information specifically designed for Surf City residents through the Nixle alerts, and asked us to post these alerts on the Surf City Taxpayers Association Website to reach a wider audience. We have received an outpouring of comments from our members and others telling us how helpful this information was in helping them cope with the storm. Peter graciously answered our telephone calls at all hours to listen and respond to questions we were receiving on the website.
Your interaction with New Jersey Natural Gas, Atlantic City Electric, and the Army Corps of Engineers facilitated fast and focused action to resolve our infrastructure issues and protect our beaches. The leadership demonstrated at the Firehouse was outstanding.
We also want to thank Mary Madonna and the entire administrative staff at Borough Hall for their hard work and support during this difficult time. And as usual, our Department of Public Works has been outstanding as they have been removing our streets of sand and debris as quickly as possible.

Last but not least, we would like to thank the first responders, Police, and Volunteer Fire Department/EMT for their outstanding work and support, and for enabling the Firehouse to operate as the Storm Recovery Center during this difficult period.

Sincerely,

Michael Ippolito
President, Surf City Taxpayers Association
CC: Mary Madonna, Surf City Borough Administrator

       James Kovacs, Vice President, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Ron Bergondo, Treasurer, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Rosemary Fallar, Secretary, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Jean Daniels, Trustee, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Georgia Dickson, Trustee, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Mark Dwyer, Trustee, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Robert Fried, Trustee, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Susanne Gilbert, Trustee, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Robert Lieber, Surf City Taxpayers Association

       Norman Shaer, Trustee, Surf City Taxpayers Association
